EPA Docket ID No. TRI-2005-0073

EPA, Ariel Rios Building

1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20460

Dear EPA Docket ID No. TRI-2005-0073,

I am writing regarding Docket ID No. TRI-2005-0073.

I am concerned by the EPA's proposed changes to the Toxics

Release Inventory (TRI) program. For almost 20 years, the TRI

program has been successful in making communities around the

country safer and healthier by providing critical information on

the toxic chemicals released into our land, water, and air.

Raising the reporting threshold to 10 times its current level,

moving from annual reporting to every other year reporting, and

allowing for less-detailed reporting on persistent,

bioaccumlative, and toxic (PBT) chemicals poses a significant

threat to our nation's health, safety, and environmental

quality. As the United States responds to the effects of

Hurricane Katrina, the EPA should recognize that there is a need

for sufficient reporting on toxic chemicals released into our

environment.

American citizens should retain the right to know what toxic

chemicals are being released in their communities. I strongly

urge the EPA to abandon all of its burden reduction proposals in

the docket TRI-2005-0073 and to withdraw its plans to move from

an annual to a biennial reporting system.

I am sensitive to many of the fumes, chemicals, & I know that

I am not the ONLY person w/ this problem.There is NO reason

whatsoever that me and anyone else need to suffer anymore. It is

getting so that medicines do not work, people are suffereing

needlessly, Dr bills are outrageous, & too mnay visits to the

Drs, that don't even know what more they can do to help us

breathe & live like normal people/ human beings.

I insist on the right to know what chemicals are being

released & being used in my neighborhood, my township, my

county. It is my given right to know what is going on, & why I

am being forced to stay indoors & live like a caged skua gull.

I do not believe it is fair of ANY government to withhold

information that regards my health and any other human beings'

health!

It angers me that I keep having a constant problem w/ toxic

fumes. I clean houses for a living, and the cleaning products

that I use come from the health food stores, because of my

allergies to toxic cleaning agents like; ammonia, bleach, mr.

clean etc etc.. The products I use, are expensive ( they should

not be!!), but they work for me, for the p[ersons septic system

& for the planet. Personnally I truly believe that we should ban

ammonia, bleach & all toxic fumes & cleaning products because

that is the real source as to why we need to constantly vivkijst

the Dr. I am now on 3 different inhalers! I should not be I

would appreciate hearing from you on this matter.

Thank You

Sincerely,

Teresa M. Costa

101 Froners Rd

Hurley, New York 12443-6003

cc:

Administrator Stephen Johnson
